Town of Kendall 15548 County Road O Darlington, WI 53530 Monthly Board Meeting August 14, 2023

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:00 pm.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken. Board members present: Bernice Flogel, Mark Rehmstedt and Reggie Kamps.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Dumpsite, the Town Hall, and the Corner of County Road G & County Road O.

A motion for approval agenda was made by Reggie. Second by Bernie. All Ayes. Motion carries.

Motion by Reggie, second by Bernie to accept the July 10, 2023 Monthly Meeting Minutes. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie – aye, Mark Rehmstedt – aye, Reggie Kamps – aye. Motion carries.

Public Comment: Cathy Ladd from Iowa County came in with an elector to discuss concerns regarding potential wind turbines in Kendall Township. Pattern has submitted their pre-application to the PSC. Another elector presented differing information regarding farmer/landowner rights for their land.

The bills for the month were presented for payment. After some discussion, a motion was made by Reggie to approve the bills to be paid. Bernie seconded it. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie – aye, Mark Rehmstedt – aye, Reggie Kamps – aye. Motion carries.

Correspondence: The Wisconsin Elections Commission has sent out information regarding the new absentee ballot envelopes.

The August monthly meeting will be held on September 11, 2023 at 7:00 pm.

Patrolman's Update: The County has finished all of the seal coating they were going to do this year in Kendall Township. The patrolmen have done some patching and filled in some washouts. Six trees came down during the first heavy storm and another tree on the second. The guys have worked on those, plus township residents pitched in as well. Got the red truck air brakes and PTO fixed. The tranny lines are leaking on the blue truck and looking for stainless steel replacements.

Old Business:

Fire/Ambulance Reports- The old ambulance chassis sold for \$8250 and the funds will be placed in future vehicle replacement. The parking lot was resealed and lines painted. The brush truck chassis should be available in January.

Discussion and possible action on David Miller's 2nd request for a second driveway access:

The potential driveway does not meet the Township's vision line of sight requirements, and there are safety concerns with the anticipated increase in buggy and semi traffic. Also, that the existing driveway is the best location for this property. After discussion on the proposed location, Mark made a motion to reject David Miller's second request for a second driveway because of continued safety and volume of traffic concerns. Bernie seconded it. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie – aye, Reggie – aye, Mark – aye. Motion carries.

New Business:

Discussion on possible future projects for Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) and the new Agricultural Road Improvement Program (ARIP): The roads that are probably going to need to be looked at next for possible LRIP or ARIP matching funds are: (in no particular order) Prairie Road, Landon Road, New Line Road and Woods Branch Road. The new ARIP requirements have not been finalized yet by the state. This topic was tabled until more information is received regarding the States programs for road improvement funding.

Reggie made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Bernie. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:51 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

Lisa Caya

Approved:

Mark Rehmstedt Mal Mehm lea

Bernice Flogel

Reggie Kamps